Ogden, Utah June 6th, 1939

Dear Kin: ---

A meeting of representative members of the Belnam family was held May 30th, 1939 at the home of Joseph H. Belnam, Secy., in Wilson, Weber County, Utah, for the purpose of discussing steps to be taken toward a reorganization of the Belnam family; and the advisability of holding a family reunion.

Because of the death of Hyrum Belnap, president and Francis M. Belnap, vice president and the illness of Joseph H. Belnap, Secy., Amasa Hammon acted as chairman.

It was unanimously voted to accept the invitation of Mary Belnap Lowe to hold the next family reunion at her home in Franklin, Idaho on the 1st day of July 1939--beginning at 1 o'clock P.M. and concluding with a dance in the evening.

It was agreed that the family reorganization should take place at the reunion. Until then, Arias G. Belnap was asked to assist Joseph H. Belnap with his secretarial work.

The following temporary reunion committee was appoint of Chairman--Wm. O. Belnap; Vice Chairman--Arias G. Belnap; Program Committee--Elmer Belnap and Hyrum A. Belnap; Entertainment committee--Amasa Hammon, chairman. Any additional committees needed may be appointed by the chairman.

It was also suggested that in sending out invitations that each family be asked to bring or send in their complete family record.

In order to provide finances with which to perpetuate the Belnap family organization it was also voted to ask each family, whether they attend the reunion or not, to contribute the sum of \$1.00 per family. This fund, less the expense of the reunion, is to be turned over to the family organization perfected at the reunion.

Each family must provide their own basket lunch.

You, your relatives and friends of the Belnap family are invited to the reunion.

If possible, kindly send your family record to our secretary Joseph H. Belnap, RFD #1, Ogden, Utah prior to the reunion; otherwise be sure to have it with you on that day. Also mail the \$1.00 family contribution to him prior to the reunion.

Give any suggestion to or get further information from the committee listed above.

Hoping to see you at Franklin July 1st, we remain,

The Belnap family Reunion Committee

his war of the